Natural Sciences Chairs Council

February 4, 2008
1:00-2:40 BI 104

Meeting Minutes

Priorities for the Year:  Open a Peer Advising Center (opened Fall quarter); Create a recruiting CD for the College and each department; Re-establish the equipment line; Seek funding to name the HP, PE, BI, CS, and PS building or departments; Make plans for use of the museum; Get A/C for the PE building; Promote the 25/35 program (Fall-implemented and reminder sent); New hires (Kinesiology 1; Nursing 3); More MASS program recruiting; Finish the BI and PS buildings; Maximize the Title V funding for the STEM program
Approval of minutes for January 7, 2008.  The Minutes were approved as distributed.
Informational Items

1. Announcements by Chairs.  

· Ted – Robert LaChausse has finished his doctorate. Congratulations!
· George – The department has a new name which President Karnig announced at the 25th Anniversary luncheon for the department on January 31st. The new department name is Computer Science and Engineering. The anniversary luncheon was a big success. A MASS event was held on Friday, February 1st and eight potential scholars attended with their families.
· Terry – The department had a faculty meeting and discussed adding a Pre-Occupational Therapy option to the curriculum.
· Alan – The department has a visiting professor from the University of Puerto Rico for six months. His name is Dr. Hans Schellekens.
2. Announcements from Administration
· Helen temporarily back in AA/S position – Helen is back to assist in monitoring budgets and faculty appointments. The AAS position should be posted soon.
· Hosting a Chinese delegation from Xian Physical Education University February 21-22– The University President, Director of Sport Science Research and the Director of International Studies will be coming to visit.
· StyleEase for APA Style software – http://www.styleease.com The software is available for download for $35.00 or you may purchase a CD for $40.00. The software completely formats the paper you are working on in either APA or MLA format and can be a useful tool for writing papers.
· Video gaming competition – The discussion is moving forward and several faculty from Health Science, Computer Science and Kinesiology have met with Amro Albanna to hopefully get a video gaming competition together for high school students sometime in April.
· Digital Marketplace – A concept is being talked about to have materials identified and accessible electronically to assist in developing courses. CSUSB is projected to be a test site for this CSU project.
· Transfer Day, February 23, 2008 – There will be three tables available for the college to meet and speak with prospective majors from 9-9:30am. From 11:45-12:30, students will be split up to go to departments of their major. Those departments that wish to participate need to contact Cindy Paxton.
Action Items: 

1.

Discussion Items:

1. Scheduling Update 

a. Winter – The College was over target by 4%. John congratulated everyone on their hard work to ensure all students were enrolled.
b. Spring – Priority registration begins on 2-11-08
c. Summer – The deadline for schedule build is 2-8-08 before it goes to print. Please double check to make sure all classes are entered into PeopleSoft.
d. Fall – Schedule build begins on 2-11-08. Rooms will be reserved for departments for two weeks. When building the schedule, use the same targets from Fall, 2007. The College did well in securing large lecture rooms. John would like to be contact with any concerns regarding room assignments. 
2.   Civility in the Workplace – There is an expectation that all faculty and staff should be interacting in a civil and professional manner with each other. Several issues have arisen regarding what people are doing or should be doing in the workplace. Degrading individuals is never appropriate.  The Dean asked the chairs to be aware of concerns within or across their departments to reduce the amount of negativity that is being generated. He also advised the chairs to be more aware of what is going on with individuals within their departments in this time of possible budget reductions.
3.
Mixing valves in BI building for emergency showers – EHS has determined that part of the water problem in the building may have to do with the mixing valves for emergency showers.  They will be removed.
4.
Faculty –Staff Campaign – Ada discussed the campaign that will be kicking off on February 12th. She handed out a sample flyer that she is going to send out to each department and requested input. The College goal is to get 100% participation. An incentive is being offered by the Dean for any department that has 100% participation. He will donate $10.00 per person to a fund designated by the department.
5.
STEM transfers from community colleges – A video conference between CSUSB and eight community colleges was conducted about six weeks ago. There are about one hundred awards available for approximately $2 million each for two years. Ellen Shimikawa is heading up the proposal and if any faculty are interested in assisting in the development of the proposal, they should contact Rob.
6.
Budget Issues  

a.
Rollover – President Karnig no longer wants the departments to spend down their rollover.

b.
Sabbaticals – The campus must do 16-17 sabbaticals per year and we normally average 33-35. There are currently 11 applications submitted to the College for review. The Dean will carefully review the applications and his decision will be sent out by February 15th.

c.
Winter Enrollment Augmentation (see attachment). Chairs were asked to confirm the accuracy of the budget calculations.  If no corrections are made, the funds will be transferred on Wednesday.


d.
Augmentation for additional classes – Any departments that haven’t submitted their calculations for additional classes need to submit them to the Dean by Tuesday afternoon.


e.
Status of Budgeting for 2007-08 (Helen).  She is working on the part time budget for each department and hopes to have them by the end of the week. She will be contacting each chair to go over the part time budget.

f.
Report on projected budget reduction to Provost.  The Dean discussed the attachment that was sent to the Provost per the feedback that the chairs sent to the Dean.
7. Construction 
a.
BI Building – Those faculty in Biology and Geology that still have items in hoods in the CS building need to move them to the hoods in the BI building as soon as possible.

PS Building – There will be a walk-through on February 7th at 3pm. Meet at the Dean’s office (BI-107) if you wish to go. There will be lighting in the basement for this walk through.
b.
Observatory – A place has been found to deposit waste and we are waiting on the final utility drawings to move forward. 
